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BI lia iso n  p roject u p d ate

By C arolyn  K irk en d all

Project L O E X
Eastern Michigan University

Programs, poster sessions, and publications.

O ur Project continues to search for and publicize 
opportunities w here academ ic librarians can be­
come involved in o ther professional association 
meetings. Recent participation included Carroll 
W etzel W ilkinson’s paper at the T enth  Annual 
M eeting of the  Association for G erontology in 
Higher Education. W ilkinson is the chief circula­
tion librarian  at the West Virginia University L i­
brary, D ow ntow n Cam pus. She spoke in February 
on “Partners in Instruction: Connecting G erontol­
ogists and L ibrarians.”

Last m onth, the Missouri Valley History Confer­
ence program  agenda included these panelists: 
Laurene Zaporozhetz from the University of O re­
gon, on “Self-Service O nline Bibliographic D a ta ­
bases”; Betsy Baker from Northwestern University 
L ibrary, who m oderated the panel; H arold Smith 
from the Park College L ibrary in Missouri, who 
served as com m entator; and M aureen Pastine, d i­
rector of the San Jose State University L ibrary, 
who spoke on “Using U.S. Governm ent Publica­
tions in W om en’s Studies.”

A proposal for a poster session to be held at the 
Annual M eeting of the American Association for 
the Advancem ent of Science in New York has been 
subm itted. W e’re hoping that Joan L ippincott’s 
proposal has been accepted. Joan is the head of ref­
erence at Cornell University’s M ann Library. The 
abstract of her proposed May session reads:

Instruction in accessing online bibliographic  
databases via personal computers or office term i­
nals. New user-friendly systems have been devel­
oped to enable individuals to search online biblio­
g rap h ic  da tab ases . R esearchers, fa cu lty , and  
students can now use personal com puters or office 
term inals to retrieve the kinds of inform ation trad i­

tionally obtained through printed sources in the li­
brary. This session will present inform ation on the 
instructional program  offered by the A lbert R. 
M ann L ibrary  at Cornell University. Faculty and 
students are taught to access bibliographic d a ta ­
bases through the BRS After D ark system. The 
components of the class session, which include de­
veloping a search strategy, choosing databases, 
em ploying con tro lled  vocabularies, and  using 
Boolean operators will be highlighted. The objec­
tives of the instruction session and an evaluation 
study of user satisfaction will be presented. G uide­
lines for establishing program s for the education of 
end users will be proposed.

One of the responsibilities of this Project is to 
serve as a clearinghouse for librarians interested in 
working w ith particu lar disciplines and associa­
tions. M ary Lou Goodyear from the A uraria L i­
braries in D enver is interested in hearing  from 
o ther lib ra rian s  w ho m ight be involved in the 
American Society for Public Adm inistration activ­
ity. Susan Klimley from the Lam ont-D oherty Geo­
logical Observatory L ibrary  reports on her partic i­
pation w ith the Geoscience Inform ation Society, 
which meets w ith the Geological Association of 
America. About 35 librarians and publishers a t­
tend the annual meetings of these groups. O ur L i­
aison Project would also like to hear from any read­
ers who are members of the American Association 
of W om en in Psychology, w hich will m eet this 
sum m er in Ann Arbor, M ichigan.

W e’d like to continue featuring announcem ents 
of articles w ritten  by librarians who publish in the 
journals of other associations. Please keep our col­
leagues up to date by relaying inform ation to me 
w hen you w rite or read appropriate articles. For 
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aexample, in the January 1984 issue of Teaching So­
ciology, see David B. Booth’s report on “Studying 
Research M ethods by Exam ining C hanging Re­
search Strategies.’’ The article examines students’ 
reactions to a methods course in which a key re­
quirem ent is the use of journals to com pare and in­
terpret changes in research methods. Booth is a fac­
ulty m em ber w ith the D epartm ent of Sociology 
and Anthropology at the University of W indsor. 
The course happily included librarian input.

Those of you interested in subm itting items re­
lating to online services m ight look for a copy of a 
new newsletter, SCOPE (Joseph Raben, Director, 
P arad igm  Press, P .O . Box 1057, O sprey , FL  
33559-1057). SCOPE stands for Scholarly Com ­
m unication: O nline Publishing and Education ,
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nd seems a good potential publishing vehicle to 
onsider.

W e’ve redesigned our traveling exhibit and will 
isplay it at ALA Annual Conference in Dallas this 
une, to show other ACRL and ALA m em bers 
hat has been available for them to use at meetings 

nd faculty colloquia. I need your assistance! If 
ou’d like to help out and staff the booth for an 
our to prom ote the Liaison mission, please let me 
now. Please call the LOEX C learinghouse at 
313) 487-0168 any weekday morning. Now is also 
 good opportunity to thank all of you for contact­
ng our Project during the past several years w ith 
ffers to participate. O ur Liaison Project appreci­
tes your enthusiastic assistance and support. ■ ■

Johnson named librarian of the year

Richard D. Johnson, director of libraries at State 
University College, O neonta, New York, has been 
aw arded the ACRL Academic or Research L ibrar­
ian of the Year Award
for 1984. The Associa­
tion of College and Re­
search Libraries and the 
Baker & T aylor C om ­
p an y  w ill p re sen t th e  
a w a rd  to Johnson  on 
June 25 at the ACRL re­
ception at Annual C on­
ference in Dallas.

The aw ard cites John­
son for his experience in 
pub lic , techn ical, and 
adm inistrative services 
a t th re e  in s titu tio n s  Richard D. Johnson
(O n eo n ta , th e  C la re ­
m ont Colleges, and Stanford University) and for a 
career tha t “embodies the range of activities and 
the high professional standards of the compleat li­
b ra rian .”

Johnson was also cited for his service as editor of 
College 6- Research Libraries and California L i­
brarian; as m em ber of ACRL editorial boards and 
the Publications Committee; as acting editor o" 
Choice during a time of special need; and as chai; 
of a special committee tha t is preparing a th ird  edi 
tion of Books fo r College Libraries for publication.

The success of ACRL’s First National Confer­
ence held in Boston in 1978 can largely be a ttrib ­
uted to his generous and energetic efforts as chair of 
the Conference Program  Committee. He was also 
co-editor of the proceedings for that conference, 
published as N ew  Horizons fo r Academic Libraries 
by K.G. Saur, and served as consultant for the Sec­
ond National Conference in Minneapolis in 1981.

Johnson has w ritten the “Academic Libraries” 
chapter in the A L A  Yearbook every year since 1976

and has been active in other ALA divisions, espe­
cially the L ibrary  A dm inistration and M anage­
m ent Association and the Resources and Technical 
Services Division.

“R ichard Johnson’s professional accom plish­
m ents,” the aw ard citation reads, “have been com­
plem ented by his quiet and unassuming m anner. 
W hile his knowledge and understanding in profes­
sional m atters have been enriched  by years of 
sound experience, his effectiveness has stemmed in 
large  m easure from  giving w ith o u t expecting  
praise and serving w ithout seeking fam e.”

The ACRL Academic or Research L ibrarian of 
the Year Award was established by ACRL and the 
Baker & Taylor Com pany to recognize individual 
members of the library profession who have m ade 
outstanding national or in ternational con tribu­
tions to academic or research librarianship and li­
brary development. The aw ard consists of $2,000 
and a citation.

Recipients of the aw ard since its inception in 
1978 have been: Keyes D. Metcalf and Robert B. 
Downs (1978); Henriette D. Avram and Frederick 
G. Kilgour (1979); Evan I. Farber (1980); Beverly 
P. Lynch (1981); W illiam S. Budington (1982); 
and Richard M. Dougherty (1983). ■ ■

System users, 
take note

Stephen R. Salmon, president of Carlyle Sys­
tems, Inc., would like to have inform ation on 
any existing library autom ation systems not yet 
described in the open literature. He is working 
on a revision of his book, Library Autom ation  
Systems, published in 1975 by Marcel Dekker. 
You may contact him at Carlyle Systems, Inc., 
600 Bancroft W ay, Berkeley, CA 94710; (415) 
843-3538.
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Doctoral Dissertation Fellowship awarded

Donald P. Gould, University of Southern Cali­
fornia, has been granted a doctoral dissertation fel­
lowship by ACRL and the Institute for Scientific 
Inform ation. His proposed research is entitled: 
“An Examination of Levels of W ork in Academic 
Library Technical Services Departments for the 
Purpose of Determining Levels of Work Performed 
According to Tim e-Stratified Systems Theory.” 
The award consists of a citation and $1,000 con­
tributed by ISI and will be presented to him at the 
ALA Annual Conference in Dallas.

This is the second ACRL Doctoral Dissertation 
Fellowship to be granted. Last year’s fellowship 
went to Stanton F. Riddle, a doctoral candidate at 
the University of California, Rerkeley. The pur­
pose of the fellowship is to foster research in aca­

demic librarianship by encouraging and assisting 
doctoral students in the field with their dissertation 
research.

Recipients of the fellowship must be active doc­
toral students in the academic librarianship area in 
a degree-granting institution who have completed 
all their coursework and had their proposal ac­
cepted by the institution. The criteria for judging 
include the potential significance of the research, 
methodological validity, originality, clarity, and a 
convincing timetable.

Applications for next year’s fellowship may be 
m ade to: Sandy W hiteley , P rogram  O fficer, 
ACRL/ALA, 50 East H uron S t., Chicago, IL  
60611. They must be received by December 1, 
1984, to be eligible. ■ ■

Books, libraries and culture: A call for papers

The role and significance of graphic records in 
society is the focus of a call for papers for a national 
library history seminar scheduled in March 1985.

The call has been issued jointly by the Graduate 
School of Library and Inform ation Science at the 
University of Texas, Austin, and the School of Li­
brary Science at the University of North Carolina, 
Chapel Hill. The two schools are sponsors of Li­
brary History Seminar VII, “Rooks, Libraries and 
C ulture,” to be held in March 1985 at Chapel Hill.

Anyone interested in submitting a paper to be 
read at the conference should send a prospectus of 
no more than 500 words to Donald G. Davis Jr., 
Associate Professor of L ibrary and Inform ation

Science, UT Austin, Rox 7576, University Station, 
Austin, TX 78712. The deadline for submission is 
July 1, 1984.

Paper topics are not limited to chronological pe­
riod, geographical region, type of library, or type 
of media. Subjects may include biographical stud­
ies, institutional development, collection efforts, 
cultural and socio-economic environments, liter­
acy, reading, history of the profession, biblio­
graphical history, com parative lib rariansh ip , 
sources for research, and teaching methods. Papers 
selected for presentation at the seminar will be 
published by the University of Texas Press. ■ ■

Visit a London library

W ithin 50 miles of Piccadilly Circus in London is 
a huge concentration of library and information 
services: the British Library Reference Division, a 
great network of urban and rural public libraries, 
libraries in schools and institutes of higher educa­
tion, government libraries, and special libraries. 
There are also five of the U.K. schools of library 
and information studies and the headquarters of 
the Library Association and Aslib.

The London and Home Counties Branch of the 
Library Association has offered to help American 
librarians wishing to visit libraries in this area, 
London and the Southeast of England. They will 
plan a program of library visits to suit the particu­

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

lar interests of groups of librarians, library school
students, and individual librarians.

No charge will be made for this service. A m ini­
mum of one m onth’s notice must be given prior to
your arrival. Be as specific as possible about not
only the kind of library you wish to visit, but also
the particular aspects of their services which inter­
est you. In return they ask that you write a short,
informal report on your experiences to help them
assess their services.

For further information write: Eric W inter, 19,
Cricketers Drive, Meopham, Kent DA13 0AX, En­
gland. ■ ■
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Section news

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

•T he Bibliographic Instruction Section’s Edu­
cation for Bibliographic Instruction Committee, in
conjunction with the Teaching Methods Interest
Group of ALISE, held a program at the ALISE
Conference in W ashington on January 5. Entitled
“Education for Bibliographic Instruction ,” the
program ’s goals were to: 1) initiate communication
between ALISE and ACRL/BIS and encourage in­
volvement between library school faculty and BI
practitioners; 2) clarify the definition and compo­
nents of education for BI; and 3) demonstrate the
importance of library schools offering the opportu­
nity for BI education. Speakers included Betsy
Baker (Northwestern), Joe Boissé (UC-Santa Bar­
bara), Betsy Wilson (University of Illinois), and
Anne Mathews (University of Denver).

Production of the first issue of the BIS Newsletter
is underw ay. The new sletter will keep section
members informed of section activities, projects,
meetings, publications, and programs.

The BIS Research Committee is currently work­
ing on two projects: the identification of research
on the impact of BI on reference activity; and the
interpretation of BI statistics—how they are used
and the ways in which statistics can be interpreted
effectively and correctly.

•T h e  Slavic and East European Studies Sec­
tion’s Committee for Continuing Education on
Slavic Librarianship in North America has begun

work on a handbook on book culture in the USSR 
and Eastern Europe. The project, expected to be 
ready in 1985, will cover publishing, libraries, and 
bibliography in those countries. There will be an 
international group of contributors.

•T he  Western European Specialists Section will 
be taking some initial steps toward a closer working 
relationship with the Council for European Stud­
ies. A resolution passed at the May 1983 Confer­
ence on West European Studies and North Ameri­
can Research L ibraries urged WESS and the 
Council to “ensure that similar gatherings of librar­
ians and researchers in the fields of Western Euro­
pean studies and its component disciplines be held 
at regular intervals of approximately three years.”

WESS also expressed ap p rec ia tio n  to the  
Sm ithsonian’s W oodrow W ilson In ternational 
Center for Scholars and to Center librarian Zdenĕk 
David for the Scholar’s Guide series which was 
term ed “invaluable to researchers in European 
studies.” The section also requested that ARL and 
the Library of Congress actively explore the process
of cooperative distributed cataloging.

The WESS Publications C om m ittee has an ­
nounced completion of a descriptive directory of 
WESS members. The directory will be published 
as a supplement to the summer edition of the WESS 
Newsletter edited by Charles Finem an, N orth­
western Uni verrsity. ■ ■
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Chapter news

•T h e  Eastern New York C hap ter has published 
a directory of its m em bers, arranged alphabeti­
cally and by institution. The chapter plans to up­
date the directory either annually or b i-annually.

The chapter will hold its Spring Conference on 
May 4 at the State University of New York at Al­
bany. The them e is “H um an Dynamics: R ecruit­
m ent, Ethics, Evaluation, and O ther Personnel Is­
su es .” F o r m ore in fo rm a tio n , co n tac t: M ary  
Osielski, University L ibrary , SUNY-Albany, 1400 
W ashington Ave., A lbany, NY 12222; (518) 457- 
7529.

• T h e  G rea ter New York M etropolitan  Area 
C hap ter’s Social Science and H um anities D atabase 
Users’ G roup held a workshop on M arch 7 at Bobst 
L ibrary , New York University, on “PsycINFO: An 
Online Searching W orkshop.” W orkshop coordi­
nator was C aroline Gosling, user services associate 
for PsycINFO.

• T h e  N ebraska C hap ter w ill hold its Spring 
M eeting on April 20 at Bellevue College, Bellevue. 
Papers w ill be presented on the  them e, “C om ­
puters: Cure-A ll or Snake O il?” C ontact: Tom 
T ollm an, U niversity L ib rary , University of N e­
braska at O m aha, 60th and Dodge, O m aha, NE 
68182.

• T h e  New E ng land  C h ap te r held its Spring 
Conference at Brown University on M arch 29-30. 
The program  examined the ways in w hich aca­
demic libraries can adap t to new  trends in higher 
educa tion . Speakers inc luded  M urray  M artin , 
R ichard  D ougherty , N ancy E a to n , John  C ole, 
M errily Taylor, and Patricia Swanson.

•T h e  New Jersey C hapter will hold tw o pro ­
grams at the New Jersey L ibrary  Association C on­
ference on April 25-26: “M yths/Realities of Aca­
dem ic W om en L ib ra r ia n s ,” by D ee G arrison , 
Patricia Schum an, and Leigh Estabrook; and “Li­
b ra rian s  in Search of E xcellence ,” by Beverly 
Lynch. The chapter also held a program  at Rider 
College on April 3 on “Im plications of the New Jer­
sey L ibrary  Network for Academic L ib rarians.”

•T h e  W isconsin C hapter, the W isconsin Asso­
ciation of Academic Libraries, will hold its first 
Leadership Conference on April 29-30 at the M id­
w ay M otor Lodge in Green Bay. Its goal will be to 
prom ote professional grow th and WAAL organi­
zational m em bership renew al.

The chapter has also started a new sletter, the 
A C R L /W A A L  N ew sle tte r , th e  first n u m b er of 
w hich prem iered in January. ■ ■
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DO YOU THINK THIS TO BE A FAIR QUESTION?

Ask 495 European publishers to 
standardize the ir serial bills to
•  one format
•  one currency
•  one expiration date

Guess at the ir answers...

But once you concentrate your subscrip­
tions w ith SWETS the miracle happens... 
one currency (US$ orCan$), one renewal 
date, invoice date(s) of your choice.

And w ith all these publishers... SWETS - 
the key to reliable subscription handling 
and unrivaled ordering, claim ing and 
paying procedures.

W hy go direct or use many agents if 
SWETS offers a com plete solution.

SWETS - a solid bridge between your 
library and European publishers.

Ask fo r more information. See coupon 
below. Thank you.




